MINUTES - WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD        DECEMBER 14, 2021


WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD

555 CR 519, BELVIDERE, NEW JERSEY

MINUTES

DECEMBER 14, 2021
The regular meeting of the White Township Planning Board was held on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 in the Gymnasium at the White Township Elementary School.  Present were: Timothy Matthews, Michael Grossmann, Robert Mackey, Anne Skoog, Joan Schnieber, Chanda Collom, Richard Nieuwenhuis, David Pritchard, and Drew Kiszonak.  Board Members Absent:  Joseph Phillips and Nevitt Duveneck.  Also present:  Board Attorney Tara St. Angelo and Board Engineer/Planner Paul Sterbenz.    

CALL TO ORDER:

   Chairman Matthews called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. He stated that the meeting is being held in accordance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”, with adequate notice to the appropriate newspapers and posting on the township bulletin board and the township website.   
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
   Chairman Matthews opened the meeting to the public for non-agenda items.  With there being no public comment, the meeting was closed to the public. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

   The regular meeting minutes of November 9, 2021, were distributed to all the Board Members prior to the meeting.

   Ms. Skoog made the motion to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by Mr. Pritchard.  In a voice vote, all were in favor, except for Ms. Collom, who was not present at the Board's November meeting.                                  

   VOTE:     8 AYES
  The motion carried

OTHER BUSINESS:
   Public Hearing on the Comprehensive Farmland Preservation Plan Update  

   Chairman Matthews opened the meeting to the public for comments on the Comprehensive Farmland Preservation Plan Update.   

   Linda Stettler asked if the Board was going to give an overview of the changes to the Plan.  It was noted that the Plan was presented at the October Board Meeting and the prior plan was adopted 10 years ago.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed to continue the public hearing to the next board meeting, where the Board could have someone present to address any questions. 

   Beth Kabert stated that the plan was thoroughly reviewed and the data has been updated.  

   With there being no further public comment, the hearing was closed to the public.   

   Ms. Skoog made the motion to carry the public hearing of the Comprehensive Farmland Preservation Plan Update to the next Board Meeting.  Motion seconded by Mr. Nieuwenhuis.  In a voice vote, all were in favor. 

               VOTE:   9    AYES

   The motion carried

   Extension Requests
   Chairman Matthews stated that in the past the Board has had him requesting extensions from Applicants and he asked if the Board wanted to continue that procedure.   The Board discussed the present procedure and Chairman Matthews asked if the Board could make a motion at the end of every meeting to request an extension of time.         

OLD BUSINESS: 
   #790 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lot 16 (Phase 1 Site Plan) 

   #792 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Site Plan)
   #791 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Subdivision) 

   Chairman Matthews announced that the Applicant has agreed to grant an extension of time to the end of February 2022.   
   Mr. Kiszonak made the motion to request an extension of time to the end of February.  Motion seconded by Ms. Skoog.  In a voice vote, all were in favor.  Abstaining: Mr. Grossmann.  

               VOTE:   8    AYES

   The motion carried

   Ms. St. Angelo announced to the public that the Jaindl applications are being carried to the Board's January meeting, without the need for further notice.   
            CORRESPONDENCE

            Jaindl                                                     . Letter dated 11-17-21, WCPB, Re: Disapproval

                                                                            . Letter dated 11-17-21, WCPB, Re: Disapproval     

            White Town Realty                               . Letter dated 12-8-21, WCPB, Re:  Conditional

                                                                                                                 Approval        
BILLS:
            Colliers Engineering & Design (DBA Maser Consulting) - Becrett          193.75   Escrow 

            Colliers Engineering & Design (DBA Maser Consulting)-General             38.75   PBOE

            Suburban Consulting Engineers-Jaindl                                                       134.94   Escrow

            Suburban Consulting Engineers-Jaindl                                                       120.00   Escrow 

            Suburban Consulting Engineers-Jaindl                                                       440.65   Escrow

            Suburban Consulting Engineers-Foul Rift Road                                         145.00  Escrow

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-Chamberlain East                                                115.50   PBOE 

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-Chamberlain West                                               115.50   PBOE

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-General                                                                297.50   PBOE

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-General                                                                380.00   PBOE 

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-Jaindl                                                                   396.00   Escrow

            Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-Jaindl                                                                 1188.00   PBOE                                                                        Gebhardt & Kiefer, P.C.-Jaindl                                                                     82.50   Escrow
   Ms. Skoog made the motion to approve the bills.  Motion seconded by Ms. Collom.  In a voice vote, all were in favor.     

               VOTE:   9    AYES

   The motion carried.

             OTHER:
   Mr. Pritchard asked if it was possible to request a change document that would summarize/track the changes/revisions made to submitted documents.  Ms. St. Angelo stated that the Board could add that suggestion to the Board Policy Document.   She also stated that the Board should require that resubmissions be submitted at least 10 business days or 14 days prior to a meeting in order to be heard.  Mr. Pritchard stated that even adding a hyperlink in the change document would be helpful.  Ms. St. Angelo stated that she will add these suggestions in the Board Policy Document to be addressed at the Reorganization Meeting. 

   Mr. Kiszonak questioned the school mask requirement, which was briefly discussed.    The Board then discussed the communication procedure regarding the carrying of business.    

            ADJOURNMENT:   
   With no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m. In a voice vote, all were in favor.
Respectfully Submitted:

Alfia Schemm

Board Secretary
1/26/21
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